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[bookmark: _Toc512440303]Tips for reading this newsletter

If you would like to increase the text size on your screen:
· Using the keyboard
1. Press ALT+W, and then press Q.
2. Press the TAB key repeatedly until the Percent box is selected, and then type a percentage or press UP ARROW or DOWN ARROW to select a percentage.
· Using the mouse
1. On the View tab, in the Zoom group, click Zoom.
2. Click the zoom setting that you want or type a percentage in the Percent box.
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[bookmark: _Toc512440304][bookmark: Intro]Editor’s update

Hi everyone, welcome to Autumn!

The nights are certainly cooler but we are still having some lovely sunny days, ideal to get out and about. And this issue is jam packed with suggestions. 

If you love a bit of a fun challenge, then sign up for our Mobility Mission Boroondara on the 24th May! You’ll get to explore the area around Hawthorn in small teams, competing in a Scavenger hunt style game. Its back by popular demand after great reviews last year, so sign up now!

Our Beacon technology continues to be piloted at Southern Cross Station and is now being rolled out as a pilot in Melbourne Zoo. Sign up as a tester and let us know what you think. 

And if you are a Guide Dog handler, Autumn is a great time to do a few longer journeys – it’s a bit cooler for you and your dog, and the leaves crunching underfoot are a joy! Older Guide Dogs especially have a bit more energy in the cooler weather, but it’s not too cold or draughty yet. Older Guide Dogs will slow down, and we do get asked about when we know it’s time to retire them. There isn’t any one answer, every dog is different and of course the client is central to the decision-making. Find out more about the steps to retirement in this newsletter, and how we work with you throughout the process. 

[image: ]
(Photo – out walking with a blonde Guide Dog through a green park on an Autumn day)

Finally, April is a special month for Guide Dogs everywhere, as we mark International Guide Dog Day. This year we are holding a special event at the Shrine of Remembrance on Friday 27th April, marking the role Guide Dogs play in the lives of veterans. RSVPs for this event have now closed and it is booked to capacity, if you weren’t able to make it then look out for the full report in next month’s On The Move. A special thankyou to everyone who submitted a nomination for our Community Access Award. Every nomination will receive a certificate of thanks and the winner will be announced at Friday’s event. 
Happy reading!

Sophie Wild
Bulletin Editor 
Return to contents
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Bayside Peninsula Information Session: Friday 25th May 2-4pm Milano’s Brighton, 4 The Esplanade, Brighton. 

Come along to this free information session with afternoon tea covering the locally available services provided by GDV. Whatever your age, stage or cause of vision loss we can provide Mobility services, Occupational Therapy, Tech advice, Funding navigation support and low vision Orthoptic support at a time and place that’s right for you. Come and meet some of your local practitioners, have a look at some technology, and see if we can offer you something new to help you meet your goals in life. No bookings necessary. Further info 1800 804 805. 


[bookmark: _Toc512440306]Group programs:

Mobility Mission Boroondara! 24th May 2018. Have tremendous fun and get a bit competitive while honing your mobility skills in this "Scavenger Hunt" style challenge. Further details on page 8.
Book your place by RSVPing by 4th May to
csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au

Live Safe Travel Smart. October 2018:  An opportunity to develop and practice your public transport and personal safety skills in a supportive team environment, over 3 days of training in a group, on and off our Kew campus. Sponsored by Boroondara City Council. Expressions of interest to 
csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au 

Understanding Acquired Brain Injury and Low Vision – choose from either 30th May, 8th August, 28th November.   The highly recommended one-day information program for people with vision changes secondary to an acquired brain injury (ABI).  Gain essential understanding of:
· how vision can change following an ABI, such as stroke, accident, surgery, tumour or other brain injury.  
· how changes to the brain’s function can impact on mobility in unexpected ways.  
· share experiences with people of all ages, and their families, who have low vision or blindness from an ABI. 
Places are limited to so please book your place by emailing CSAdmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au or call 1800 804 805.
 
Young Adults Program (YAP)  - Connecting young people (between 18-30 years of age) with low vision or blindness for discussions and fun independent skill building activities. YAP sessions run bi-monthly throughout the year. Contact rachelh@guidedogsvictoria.com.au for more information. 

Parents Group – a six session program to be held in the Frankston area. A safe and supportive environment for parents (and grand parents!) with low vision or blindness and their children to learn from each other. Watch this space for more info in the next edition of On The Move!
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· Coffee mornings every Friday in the Frankston area. If you enjoy having a cuppa and meeting new friends, please join our casual client run coffee mornings. New members always welcome. For details please contact Robert on 0409 685 606 or email 
rgsblind@yahoo.com.au
· Rosebud Coffee Club. We are proposing a Rosebud area coffee club to start in September 2018. Mobility support from public transport to the café will be supported by GDV O&M Specialists for the first 4 sessions, with meeting facilitation support also provided. Please call 1800 804 805 to register your interest. We hope to see you there!
· Cranbourne Coffee Club. If you are interested in us setting up a Cranbourne Coffee Club let us know – email csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au. 
· Ballarat Book Club – 3rd Thursday of the month. Lunch followed by discussion on our audio book of the month. If you are looking for interesting conversation, a diverse group, and good humour, join us! Our members have Guide Dogs and/or canes all of which are accommodated in a very friendly café atmosphere. Contact Janice on jannorth1@gmail.com 
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Goalball – get involved!
See our article on goalball later in this issue. If you are interested in having a go then goalball is played every Saturday at Scotch College Junior Health Centre, accessible by public transport. Anyone can come and play or volunteer irrespective of sight levels or age as there are four divisions for children, teens, men and women. To find out more about goalball, email info@goalball.org.au.

Croydon Vision Impaired Table Tennis Club - Every Tuesday 6:00 pm to 8:30 pm. Table Tennis Stadium, Kilsyth Sports Centre, Liverpool Road Kilsyth Victoria 3137. This is an all-inclusive game of table tennis that has been specially adapted for people with low vision or blindness to play and is a fun game with plenty of laughter and good cheer so come along and join us. Contact Wayne Hyland by phone: 0497 905 638 or email: flinghyland@iinet.net.au 

Blind Sports and Recreation Victoria Event Calendar 2018:
Download at https://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/news-events/?category=general-news or email info@blindsports.org.au 
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[bookmark: _Toc512440309]Have a go: Mobility Mission Boroondara. A fun-packed social GDV event.

This Scavenger Hunt style event is back for a second year, by popular demand. 

This year’s event is bigger & better and will be held Thursday 24th May, approx. 10am – 3:30pm.

Teams of approximately 3 will go on a Competitive Scavenger Hunt in Hawthorn (and surrounds if you dare chase the big points!). Clients can get together and apply as a team, or we can allocate people into Teams and you will get to make new friends. Each team will be accompanied by an O&M practitioner. There is a prize for the winning team, and everyone will get pre-race refreshments. 

It’s fantastic fun, but don’t take our word for it. Last year’s participants said:
“I really liked the race. It was really fun. It made you think outside the box.”
“The program was terrific and allowed me to do things I wouldn’t normally do.”
 
[image: See the source image]
Photo – an urban trail tactile map

Important Info:
· We have various meeting point options: the Hawthorn Arts Centre, Glenferrie Station, or Flinders Street Station.  You may start and finish earlier depending on your personal preferred meeting and departure point.
· This is for anyone with low vision or blindness, mobility aid or no mobility aid.
· Participants to fund own lunch (lunch venues will be part of the Scavenger Hunt…)
· Support to return to Glenferrie Station or Flinders Street Station where required.
· RSVP by 4th May to csdamin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au 


Costing: 
Generously supported by the City of Boroondara this program is delivered at no direct cost to attendees. 
         
However, our Mobility Mission program can be funded under “Group based community, social and recreational activities” within your NDIS Plan. We ask you to consider allowing Guide Dogs Victoria to invoice the NDIS for your attendance, as this funding helps make our programmes more sustainable. 
Return to contents
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Monash University has won a research grant to investigate the possible benefits of 3D printing to develop accessible materials such as graphical content in education and O&M training. GDV is a partner in supporting this research. As part of this we are putting together a working group with Monash Uni, and it would be great to get some input from clients. 
We want to explore what you would want to use 3D printing for, where would it be more useful than existing tactile graphics, and if not, then why not? 
Monash have suggested a workshop towards the end of May (tentative 30th May) to discuss this. If you would like to attend this meeting, future meetings or be in the working group, with some of our O&Ms, then please let us know. Email csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au  
[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]
(Photo: tactile cell diagram for biology lesson)
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We are delighted to announce that we are now working a lot more closely with Blind Citizens Australia (BCA), to share resources that you might find useful. 

Such as the BCA podcasts!
· New Horizons is Blind Citizens Australia’s weekly radio show. It is an interview style, with topics relevant to people with low vision/blindness. It runs for about 15 minutes, in MP3 format.
· SoundAbout is a quarterly audio magazine. It is interview style, with content organised, researched, and interviewing by BCA members. The audio file is around 80 minutes in length, in MP3 format.

To listen from your web browser go to http://blindcitizens.podbean.com 
If you have a podcatcher you can go to http://blindcitizens.podbean.com/feed to subscribe.

BCA will also be helping to deliver advocacy solutions to our clients if they need extra help with this. Look out for more information on all things advocacy in next month’s On The Move, but in the meantime if you need a referral to BCA call 1800 804 805, or go to our website https://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/resources/access-and-advocacy/self-advocacy-toolkit/ for more information.
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We love hearing your stories, and this anecdote below from Jan, convenor of the Ballarat Book Club, made us chuckle! 

Jan (fully sighted) went to pick up one of the regular Clubbers (a Guide Dog user) who wasn’t feeling very well. 

Jan was chattering away and missed the turn. Luckily, the lady she was driving around was able to visualise the entire route from just the name of the street they were in and using this mental map guided Jan safely to the destination. 

By the time they arrived most of the members were seated. 

Jan continues the story: “I announced to them that we had just arrived, saying "you all know about the blind leading the blind - well today it's a case of the blind leading the sighted" and with that they all nearly fell off their chairs laughing. (They just smile and think to themselves ...that's another of Jan's clangers!) I love my Book Club.”

On a serious note, many people with low vision or blindness have formidable navigation abilities, the ability to make memory maps and have developed far better memory skills than their sighted peers. These are very real skills – so remember if you are ever in a job interview or reviewing your skill set to achieve any goal, make sure to highlight these valuable abilities!
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Beacons are small wireless devices that emit a low-strength Bluetooth signal to nearby enabled receivers such as a smartphone. Strategically placed and coded with the right information, a user can obtain this relevant information about their surrounding and instructions on where they need to go. 
Many of you may already know that GDV is piloting beacon technology for people with low vision/blindness at Melbourne’s Southern Cross Station. Open to our testers (if you want to become one please email csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au), this pilot is set to report results in the coming months. 
Initial results have been good, and on this basis, we are currently widening this pilot to Melbourne Zoo. 
This sort of technology is catching on and being trialled around the world. We heard about a trial in the US using Beacon/ Blindsquare technology to provide real time bus information to public transport users with vision loss in Austin, and we are excited about proposing projects like this to our partners Public Transport Victoria & Yarra Trams. To read more about the US experience, go to https://www.512tech.com/technology/pilot-program-help-blind-and-visually-impaired-cap-metro-riders-could-eventually-citywide/RNs02BDdZpOVCdauInVerL/ 
Return to contents
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[bookmark: _Toc512440315]Getting ready as your Guide Dog ages towards retirement

If your Guide Dog is aged 7 years or older, then you may be surprised to know it is classed as a ‘Senior’ dog.  Happily, with a little extra care and attention, your Guide Dog may have several good years of working ahead, and then can look forward to a healthy and happy retirement. 
[image: ]
(Photo: older blonde Labrador with a greying muzzle looking at the camera)

[bookmark: health]Keeping your dog as fit and healthy as possible:
· Keep your dog slim and warm and dry to minimise creakiness and reduce arthritis issues 
· Check out lumps and bumps by feeling along his body and if you are concerned, get them checked by a vet
· Keep up with your annual Guide Dog Follow-Up
The yearly Guide Dog follow-up is an essential part of having a working Guide Dog. The follow-up gives your Practitioner a chance to check that your needs are being met, that your dog is still working well and happily, and that the dog is healthy. As well as arthritis, older labs and retrievers can occasionally get hearing and vision problems, and it’s important that these are identified and dealt with quickly for your safety. 
The process of retirement for you and your Guide Dog
Inevitably your Guide Dog will get older and we will work together to plan its retirement. It’s very common to feel apprehensive about your dog’s retirement, but your GDV Practitioner will do their best to give you plenty of preparation time and support. 
Once your dog is 7 or 8 years old your Practitioner will check in with you and your Guide Dog more often. For your safety it is best to retire your dog before they start to really slow down or become unwilling or tired, by checking in more regularly we can spot the early signs and build in plenty of transition time. 
As with everything at GDV it’s your choice and you are in control of your options. 
Some things to think about will be:
1. Where will your old dog live? You will be given the option of keeping your older Guide Dog or retiring him/her out to family or friends, so you can visit often. If these options aren’t for you, then we can help rehome your Guide Dog to a loving family. 
1. Thinking of a new Guide Dog? If you want to get another Guide Dog as your old one retires then no problem, we can start to look for a suitable match and work with you about the timing of the handover. Or you can wait a while, whatever works for you. 
1. Funding: If you have never had funding before and are under 65yrs old then we will check with you if you are OK for us to look into NDIS funding for your new Guide Dog. Accessing this funding gives you peace of mind as it covers your ongoing costs like food and pet insurance, and it helps us as it gives us the chance to help more people, some of whom don’t have funding.  If you are over 65 then My Aged Care may also help with the costs of looking after your Guide Dog such as food and pet insurance premiums, easing the pressure on many older Victorians and opening the benefits of having a Guide Dog. 
If you feel your Guide Dog is starting to slow down or if you have any concerns at all, please contact your Practitioner – it’s all part of the service!
Return to contents

[bookmark: _Toc512440316]Going to the Zoo?

We are fortunate that the Victorian major zoos (Melbourne, Healesville or Werribee) are some of the only zoos in the country that grant Guide Dog access. The others have special exemptions granted at State level due to biosecurity. [image: ]
(Photo: the entry to Melbourne Zoo)
However, even though Guide Dogs are permitted, it is important to exercise caution as there is a risk that animals at the zoo will interact with them, causing potential long-term distress and consequences for both. 
GDV have worked with Zoos Victoria to expose Ambassador Dogs in a controlled environment to zoo animals, monitoring welfare and temperament issues. Because of this work Zoos Victoria have made some areas ‘Restricted’ - no Assistance Dogs permitted at all, the zoo will accommodate your dog whilst you visit these areas. Other areas are allocated as ‘Caution’ - carefully monitoring your dog, move through at a steady pace and move on immediately if zoo animals show any response to their presence. 
You should be given an Assistance Dog map at the zoo when you arrive, but presently this is not tactile or audio. We are working with the zoo to remedy this and our Beacon technology will also contain this info when rolled out at the zoos. In the meantime, restricted areas are listed below, and full information will be available on our website in coming weeks.  
Melbourne Zoo Restricted Areas: The Great Flight Aviary, Australian Bush Kangaroo Walk Through, Lemur Island, Predators Precinct, including Lion Gorge and Leopard Ridge, Tiger windows along Trail of the Elephants 
Healesville Sanctuary Restricted Areas: Kangaroo walk-through, Walk-through animal aviaries. Dingoes are walked, and other animal encounters occur daily on public pathways. Visitors with Assistance/Service or Guide Dogs may be asked to wait for short periods by staff. 
Werribee Open Range Zoo Restricted Areas: All paid animal experiences, Australian Trail, Slumber Safari. 
GDV has a policy that none of its pups in training visit the zoo with volunteer raisers, so for most Guide Dogs it will be a new experience. If you want to visit the zoo but have concerns about how your Guide Dog might react then please call 1800 804 805 and we can arrange for your GDMI to help support you and your Guide Dog in this environment. 
Return to contents
[bookmark: _Toc512440317]Do you love Millionaires Hot seat? Become part of the audience. 

Channel Nine are offering GDV clients the opportunity to join the audience during a live recording of Millionaire Hot Seat with EDDIE MCGUIRE.
 
Tickets are FREE, and food and drink are provided throughout the day as well as free parking on site. All Audience members automatically enter a draw to win cash prizes & Footy Show tickets. The day is fun-filled and gives you and your friends the rare chance to see how a live studio show operates.
 
Filming takes place at Channel Nine’s Docklands studios from 10am or 12:45pm, finishing at approximately 5:30pm. Please note this event is not organised by GDV and no GDV sighted guide or GDV staff support is present. To see dates and book your audience tickets please visit: https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?embed&eid=366066.
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If you have a story you’d like to share about your low vision or blindness, your achievements, your experiences with our services or being matched with your Guide Dog, we’d love to hear from you. The marketing team are always on the lookout to feature our client’s stories in the media, to help spread the word about the wonderful work of Guide Dogs Victoria and to increase public awareness about people living with low vision or blindness. If you are comfortable with sharing your story, please email the marketing team at marketing@guidedogsvictoria.com.au to get in touch.
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If you have anything to contribute to this newsletter, please feel free to contact us with your piece. We welcome all contributions.

Please either contact or email our client services administration team with your contributions as below:
csadmin@guidedogsvictoria.com.au or phone 1800 804 805.
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